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Copies of the 1989 budget request were handed out for review . 

. 2 and .4 accounts were discussed. The .430 law enforcement account 
will be increased. 

Under the .1 salary account a 6.5% increase was requested for the 
coordinator as recommended. 

On motion by Mr. Sylor and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, the committee 
approved the budget request. 

Mrs. Regan noted she wished to discuss a program for rehabilitation 
that will be conducted. This matter will be discussed at the next 
Public Safety Committee meeting. 

Director of Weights and Measures 

Chairman Snider called on Al Chamberlain for his report. 

Copies of the 1989 budget request were submitted. 

The .2 equipment account was discussed. A request was made to 
replace the sealers 1972 pickup with a van. The pickup has 60,000 
miles. 

The .1 salary account was discussed. The sealer noted he is in 
the unit 4 status. 

On motion by Mr. Sylor and seconded by Hr. Wentworth the committee 
moved into and then out of executive session to discuss the sealer's 
salary. 

On motion by Mr. Wentworth and seconded by Mr. Sylor the committee 
approved the sealer's budget for 1989 except for the amendment on 
the salary for a 8% increase. 

Office of Emergency Services 

Director Tucker submitted a memorandum and request for a resolution 
for acceptance of the installation of the new tape recorder in the 
EOC. The resolution is required per the bid specifications. 

On motion by Mr. Watson and seconded by Mr. Sylor to approve the 
request for a resolution. 
NOTE: County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

On motion by Mr. Sylor and seconded by Mr. Wentworth the coomittee 
approved the bills for audit. 

The meeting adjourned at 12:25. 



Public Safety Committee Neeting 

September 1, 1988 

Present: Ceylon Snider, Chairman 
Clair Wentvwrth 
James Gallman 
Max Allen 
Alton Sylor 
Keith Barber 
John Tucker 
Alan Chambelain 
Patricia Regan 

Fire Advisory Board Reps: Mike Moland 
Robert Lester 
Judson Stearns Jr. 
Dick Sortore 
Dan Perkins 
Terry Winchell 

Media: Bob Weigand, Wellsville Reporter 

SEP 8 1988 

Chairman Snider called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. On motion 
by Mr. Gallman and second by Mr. Sylor, the minutes of the August 4, 
1988 Public Safety Committee meeting v1ere approved. 

Fire Service 

Chairman Snider called on Keith Barber, Coordinator, for his report. 

Copies of the monthly budget status sheets were handed out for review. 

Mr. Barber noted he will be ordering hazardous materials equipment 
shortly for development of the County reponse team. 

The County Fireman's Auxiliary will be honoring Don Patrick and 
Jack Kinney for their service to the county as retiring fire 
investigators/deputy coordinators. 

Mr. Barber requested that the Public Safety Committee recon~end to the 
full board that they honor these individuals with Certificates of 
Appreciation. 

On motion by Mr. Allen and second by Mr. Sylor the Public Safety 
Conm1ittee approved the request. 

Mr. Barber handed out copies of a letter by New York State Police 
Lt. McCole regarding a request to Albany for approval of a proposal 
for State Police in Wellsville to handle fire dispatching for 
Allegany County. 

Another copy was noted of an article in the Cuba Patriot in support 
of the fire service handling fire dispatth duties. 
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Mr. Barber noted that there is only four more months before a new 
dispacth system will have to be in place. 

The Public Safety Committee instructed Mr. Barber to developejob 
desriptions for the dispatch positions and forward the information to 
the personnel Coumittee for approval. This was approved on motion 
by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentworth. 

Mr. Barber noted of a work study program being conducted by Empire 
State College: 80% of salary and all fringe benefits and insurance 
are paid by the school for a student to work 10-12 hours per week but 
not to exceed $2000.00 total for the school year until June '89. 
The student would work for both the Fire Service Office and Office of 
Emergency Services: $400.00 is estimated for the county share. A 
special account will be set up by the Treasurer's Office. Mr. Barber 
and OES Directorvucker noted funds could be transported from other 
accounts to cover the cost. THe County Attorney is recieving and 
approving a contract with the school. 

On the motion by Mr. Allen and second by Mr. Gallman, the committee 
approved the program. 

Mr. Barber noted the Wellsville Emerald Hook & Ladder department's 
ladder truck is out of service. 

STOP/DWI 

Chairman Snider called on Patricia Regan, Coordinator, for her report. 

A request to attend school or conference form was submitted for 
Mrs. Regan to attend the New York State Stop/DWI conference in 
Bolton Landing, NY October 24-25, 1988. 

On the motion by Mr. Wentworth and second by Mr. Snider, approval 
by the committee was given. 

A request to transfer funds was submitted to transfer $2,251.00 from 
account A880, special reserve account (Stop/DWI Trust) to A3141.806 
for benefits for the Assistant District Attorney (see ~1emorandum). 

On motion by Mr. Snider and second by Mr. Wentworth, approval was 
given. 

Note: County Attorney prepare resolution 

Mrs. Regan noted of a program being developed to consolidate all the 
various agencies that deal with alcohol and drug awareness and 
assistance that can be provided. A meeting was held recently to 
discuss this matter with representatives of these various organizations. 

It will be requested that a proclamation be made by Chairman Watson 
on behalf of the Board of Legislators supporting this effort. 

On the motion by Mr, Wentworth and second by Mr. Allen, the Public 
Safety Committee supo Tted this action and the request for the 
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proclimation. 

WEIGHTS AND MEASURES 

Chairman Snider called on Al Chamberlain, Director, for his report. 

The subject which had been previosly discussed regarding Mr. Chamerlain 
checking bulk milk tanks in Pennsylvania, it was noted there were 
farms that Friendship and Cuba Dairies purchase milk from. 

A decision was made that $30.00 per hour should be charged by the 
County for this service and a recommendation to review the program 
with the County Attorney. On the motion by Mr. Snider and second 
by Mr. Allen. 

Mr. Chamberlain requested clarification on the decsion of his 1989 
salary as Director of the department. It was explained that the 
matter v~ill be addressed by the Committee and discussed in the future. 

OFFICE OF EMERGENCY SERVICES 

Chairman Snider called on John Tucker, Director, for his. report. 

Copies of the monthly budget status sheet were handed out for review. 

Mr. Tucker noted of a disaster drill conducted recently at the Wellsville 
Highland Nursing Home. The drill was a simulated hazardous materials 
vehicle incident and the nursing home plan was tested. The drill 
vJent very well except for problems with COITlli1Unication and equipment needs. 

The student work study program was discussed as previously noted by 
Mr. Barber. This program will be a great benefit to both departments 
and help with giving experience to the student. 

Mr. Tucker noted of two Basic EMT refresher courses that will be 
starting shortly in September. One course will be held in Alfred 
and the other in Belfast. 

It was noted that notification had been recieved from the State 
Health Department regarding the required course sponsor ag~eement 
to offer certified training. Out of 200 ag~eement applications 
recieved, only 5 were approved, one being Allegany County's. 

Mr. Tucker noted he had recieved notification that the Western 
District Office of the State Emergency Management Office in Batavia 
will be closing in approximately 45 days. 

The Emergency Managers Association of Western New York is sending a letter 
requesting the office remain open. Mr. Tucker requested the Public 
Safety Committee also support this request. The Committee directed 
Mr. Tucker to obtain more details on this matter prior to them 
taking action. 

On the motion by Mr. Gallman and second by Mr.Allen, the bills were 
approved for audit. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:45. 



~-~/)~ 
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PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING 

September 16, 1988 

Members present: Ceylon Snider 
Alton Sylor 
Clair Wentworth 
Max Allen 
Jim Gallman 
Leonard Watson 
David Sirianni 
John Histed 
Larry Scholes 

Media: Mark Whitehouse, OTH 
Bob Weigand, Wellsville Daily Reporter 

Ceylon Snider called the meeting to order at 9:00. 

...... -

Mr. Snider amended the minutes from the last meeting to read 
4,500 not 45,000for the money requested by Jim Euken. 

PROBATION DEPARTMENT 

David Sirianni was called on for his report. 

Mr. Sirianni passed out three financial reports: 

1) Probation Department 
2) Pre-trial Program 
3) Intensive Supervision Program 

It was noted all accounts were in good shape. 

Mr. Sirianni discussed flex hours in his office. Al Sylor requested 
a copy of a lay out of the flex hours. 

On a motion by Mr. Allen and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, the flex 
hours were approved. 

Mr. Sirianni requested permission to go to a seminar in Rochester 
on September 19th and 20th. This seminar will hold three sessions: 
NYSAC, CLASP, anc COPA Executive Committee. Mr. Sirianni stated 
the seminar will combine local and state patrol. 

On motion by Mr. Allen and seconded by Mr. Sylor, the committee 
voted to approve the request. 

Lastly, Mr. Sirianni informed the committee that the Probation 
Department has an intern in their office. Ms. Kelly Whitney is 
a student at Alfred Tech and will intern this semester. 



SHERIFF'S DEPARTMEtn 

Sheriff Scholes was called on for his report. 

Sheriff Scholes handed the committee a memorandum for a transfer 
of funds from Account 3110.406 (Insurance Bonds) to Account 3110.421 
(School/Education) in the amount of $2,000. 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, approval 
was given. 

Sheriff Scholes requested that four Correction Officer positions 
be abolished and four Deputy Sheriff positions be created retro­
active to September 6, 1988 (the first day of school). This will 
impact the Sheriff's Department's .1 account to the sum of $800.00 
for the remainder of 1988. 

On motion by Mr. Sylor and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, this was 
approved. NOTE: COUNTY ATTORNEY PREPARE RESOLUTION 

Sheriff Scholes thanked the committee for their support of his 
salary incrc:ase. 

Mr. Snider read a letter received from the New York State Police 
in reference to Mr. Snider's letter of 8/5/88 regarding the estimated 
cost if the N.Y.S. Police were to undertake fire radio dispatch in 
Allegany County. The N.Y.S. Police will not make a formal proposal 
to take on this responsibility at this time. 

A memorandum was received from the Traffic Safety Board requesting 
a transfer of funds from Account A3310.419 (Printing) to Account 
A3310.408 (General Supplies) in the amount of $280.00. 

On a motion by Mr. Allen and seconded by Mr. Sylor, this request 
was approved. 

On a motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Allen the bills were 
approved for audit. 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:02. 



Present: 

Public Safety Committee Meeting 

October 6, 1988 

Ceylon Snider, Chairman 
Clair Wentworth 
James Gallman 
Alton Syler 
Max Allen 
Leonard Watson 
keith Barber 
John Tucker 
Judy Samber 
Alan Chamberlain 

Fire Advisorv Board Reps: Judson Stearns, Jr. 
Robert Lester 
Mike Moland 
Dan Perkins 
Dick Sortore 

Radio Committee Rep: Bill Jones 

Media: Mark Whitehouse, OTH 

OCT 7 

Chairman Snider called the meeting to order at 7:00. 

On motion by Mr. 
the September 1, 

Public: Defender 

Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, the minutes of 
1988 Public Safety Committee meeting were approved. 

Chairman Snider called on Judy Samber for her report. 

A request to attend conference form was submitted to allow Ms. Samber 
to attend a Family Court Conference on Thursday, October 13. 

On motion by Mr. Allen and 
approved the request. 

seconded by Mr. Gallman the committee 

There was discussion regarding the shortfall in the Assigned Council 
account. It is estimated that an additional $21,000 will be needed to 
finish the year. 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Allen the matter was 
referred to Ways and Means Committee. 

The 1989 budget for the assigned council was discussed. It was noted 
that only $27,500 has been budgeted and that it is estimated that 
$45,000 will be needed for 1988. The matter will be investigated and 
later discussion made. 



Public Safety Committee 
October 6, 1988 
Page 2 

Fire Service 

Cha i nr1an 
report. 

Snider cal led on Keith Barber, Fire Coc~dinator, for his 

Copies of the August budget status sheets were handed out. 

A transfer of 
A3410.415 :<.erox 

funds request was 
to A3410.401 postage. 

made to trans-=er 

On motion by l"lr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentwo-th, approval for 
the transfer was made. 

Keith noted and read from a Democrat and Chronicle 
regarding the federal exemption given for commercial 
for farmers and firemen. It was noted that a state 
needed. 

~ewspaper article 
.:jriver's 
~aw will 

licenses 
also be 

The fire dispatch changeover was discussed. The jo~ description has 
been developed and a grade 11 has been established f~r the full time 
positions and a grade 13 for the head dispatcher. These positions 
have been slotted in the AFSCME union. 

Mr. Barber noted that in Wyoming County, there are tw~ 
duty which is handled by the Sheriff's Department. 

dispatchers on 

A memorandum of explanation was submitted to reques~ a resolution to 
establish a fire dispatch center at the Office of Emergency Services 
Emergency Operations Center radio room. 

On motion by Mr. Wentworth and seconded by Mr. Gallman, the request 
was approved. It was noted that the resolution should state the 
number of dispatcher positions. 
NOTE: County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

Mr. Sylor voted against the request and felt the Sheciff's Department 
should handle the dispatching. 

Bill Jones, representing the fire service radio committee, noted that 
the Emergency Operations Center is all set u~ to handle the 
dispatching and that equipment would have to be installed at the 
sheriff's dispatch. 

Mr. Barber noted that grant funds for the fire service 
materials program are being committed for software crograms 
response equipment. These items will be obtained in the near 

Chairman Snider called on Alan Chamberlain for his re~ort. 

hazardous 
and some 
future. 
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An attendance request form was submitted for Mr. Chamberlain to attend 
a conference in Victor, NY on October 20. 

On motion by Mr. Syler and seconded by Mr. Gallman, approval to attend 
was given. 

Mr. Chamberlain noted most all of the store scales in 
been checked and gas pumps are now being addressed. 

It was noted that the New York State scale truck is 
because of state budget cut-backs. This truck is use~ 
scales. 

the county have 

not in service 
to check truck 

Normally the local scale owners pay approximately $100.00 to have the 
state check their scales. It was recommended to possibly contact a 
private contractor who could do the service at approximately the same 
cost as Mr. Chamberlain does not have the capabilitv to handle this 
activity. 

On motion by Mr. Wentworth and seconded by Mr. Syler, approval was 
given to investigate this matter.-

Mr. Chamberlain noted fees have been received 
calibrating the PA milk tanks. 

by the county for 

Office of Emergency Services 

Chairman Snider called on John Tucker, Director, for his report. 

Copies of the monthly budget status sheets for August were handed out. 

It was noted that David Schwert had received the 1988 Educator of 
Excellence Award given by the Western Regional Emergency Medical 
Services Council. Mr. Schwert was cited for outstanding educational 
training excellence for emergency medical programs in the county. 

A transfer of funds request was submitted to transfer the following: 

$300.00 from A3640.430 training to 
$550.00 from A3640.432 consulting 

A3640.432 consulting 

A3640.402 mileage 
fees to A3640.411 repairs personal 

fees to A3640.412 repairs real 
property 
$3.64 from 
property 
$9.02 from A3640.432 consulting fees to A3640.424 advertising 

It was also requested to transfer $433.50 from contingency to 
A3640.406 insurance because of an increase in a premium. 
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Because of the problem of contingency balances it was 'equested to use 
current appropriations if possible. Mr. Tucker notec funds could be 
used from the A3640.427 electrical utility account ~ut may create a 
shortage later in the year. This will be done. 

On motion by Mr. Sylor and 
were approved. 

seconded by Mr. Wentwo1- th. the transfers 

1"1r. Tucker explained a project to 
Emergency Medical Services ambulance 

enhance the 
to hospital. 

radi= system for the 

$3,000 has been authorized as a grant from the Soutr~estern Regional 
EMS Council and $1,800 has been appropriated by the Jones Memorial 
Hospital to install a remote repeater on the SUNY A= Tech tower on 
Madison Hill. The only cost to the county will be a $30.00 monthly 
tower rental fee. 

On motion by Mr. Wentworth and seconded by Mr. Gallma~, approval was 
given to increase the A3640.413 rental account by $36C.OO for 1989. 

Probation Department 

Mr. Watson noted he was submitting a request to attenc conference form 
for Director Sirianni to request attendance by t~~ (2) probation 
officers for a Staff Safety Management and Control training session in 
Buffalo. 

On motion by Mr. Wentworth and 
attend was given. 

On motion by Mr. Allen and 
approved for audit. 

The meeting adjourned at B:30. 

seconded 

seconded by 

by l"'r . All2n, 

Mr. Gallman the b i 1 1 s loJel- e 



Public Safety Committee Meeting J~ 
October 21, 1988 

Present: Ceylon Snider, Chairman 
Alton Sylor 
James Gallman 
Clair Wentworth 
Leonard Watson 
James Euken 
Beth Granger 
Patricia Regan 
Larry Scholes 
David Sirianni 
John Tucker 

·- .. 

OCT 24 1988 

Chairman Snider called the meeting to order at 9:01. 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Sylor, the minutes 
of the September 16, 1988 Public Safety Committee meeting were 
approved. 

District Attorney 

Chairman Snider called on Jim Euken, District Attorney, for his 
report. 

Mr. Euken noted of the program in which the STOP/DWI department was 
approved to fund court recorder activities. 

On motion by }1r. Sylor and seconded by Mr. Gallman the committee 
moved into executive session to discuss the matter. 

On motion by Nr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentworth the committee 
moved out of executive session. 

A resolution was submitted to increase the second assistant district 
attorney's salary $1,400 to be effective until December 31, 1988. 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, the request 
for the resolution was approved by the committee. 
NOTE: County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

A request was made by James Mulholland to void out $1,400 from a 
voucher submitted by STOP/DWI in account A3141.431 due to a clerical 
error. 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, the request 
~ms approved. 

Sheriff's Department 

Larry Scholes was called on for his report. 
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Copies of the monthly budget status sheets vvere handed out for 
review. 

The Sheriff submitted a request for a resolution to approve a 
contract renewal with the state for court security services pro­
vided by the sheriff's department for 1988-89 not to exceed 
$15' 161.00. 

On motion by Nr. Gallman and seconded by Hr. Wentworth the committee 
approved the contract. 
NOTE: County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

Probation Department 

Chairman Snider called on David Sirianni for his report. 

Copies of the monthly budget status sheets were handed out for 
review. 

Hr. Sirianni noted tbat he had received the three contracts from 
the state for programs conducted by his department. The contracts 
will be submitted to the county attorney for review. 

The contracts are as follows: 

Intensive Supervision Program $15,715.00 (100% reimbursed) 
Motion by Mr. SyloL and seconded by Mr. Wentworth 

Pretrial Release Program ~1,140.00 (50% reimbursed) 
Motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentworth 

Community Service Program $10,326.00 (50% reimbursed) 
Motion by Mr. Gallman seconded by Mr. Watson 

NOTE: County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

Mr. Sirianni reported on a conference he attended in Rochester. 

There was a Safety Seminar that two of the probation department 
employees attended recently in Buffalo that was excellent. Material 
learned will be used to increase the safety in the department offices. 
It was noted that at the conference, Allegany County was the only 
local county department that was invited. 

STOP/DWI 

Chairman Snider called on Patricia Regan, Coordinator, for her report. 

A request to transfer funds was submitted as follows: 
$200.00 from A3141.403 to A3141.430 
$100.00 from A3141.405 to A3141.430 

On motion by Mr. Sylor and seconded by Mr. Wentworth the transfers 
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were approved. 

The special local police patrols that are funded by the STOP/DWI 
were discussed. Local police departments will be contacted to see 
if they will participate in 1989. 

A recent SADD meeting was discussed. New chapters are being formed 
by local schools. November 16 will be the next SADD Chapter meeting 
to be hosted by Belmont Central School. There will be a designated 
driver program discussed and initiated. 

Mrs. Regan noted of a conference she attended recently in Buffalo 
in which the Cuba Central School was "shm¥cased" for their Chemical 
Free Party program. 

In January there will be a county SADD Chapter meeting to get all 
the county chapters together. 

Office of Emergency Services 

Chairman Snider called on John Tucker, director for a report. 

A memorandum was submitted for approval of the contract with the 
FBI for tower space lease on the Corbin Hill Tower site for 1989. 
The amount is $340.00 per year. 

On motion by Mr. Sylor and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, approval to 
renew the contract was given. 
NOTE: County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentworth the bills 
were approved for audit. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:40. 



Present: 

Public Safety Committee Meeting 

November 3, 1988 

Ceylon Snider, Chairman 
Alton Sylor 
Jim Gallman 
Clair Wentworth 
Max Allen 
Leonard Watson 
Keith Barber 
John Tucker 

Fire Advisory Board Reps: Judson Stearns, Jr. 
Nike Moland 
Bob Lester 
Dick Sortore 
Dan Perkins 

Media: Mark Whitehouse, OTH 

Pamona Grange Reps: Ernie Witter 
Byrle Barnett 

... 
' 

Chairman Snider called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

NOV 15 1988 

., 

On motion by l·lr. Sylor and seconded by 11r. Gallman, the minutes of 
the October 6, 1988 Public Safety Committee were approved. 

Fire Service 

Chairman Snider called on Keith Barber, Fire Coordinator, for his 
report. 

Copies of the September and October budget status sheets for the 
department were handed out. 

It was noted of the new State Aid revenue account which represents 
the OFPC Hazardous Materials grant. 

A transfer of funds request was submitted as follows: 
$200.00 from A3410.427 to A3410.416 
$190.00 from A3410.430 to A3410.405 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Allen, the transfers 
\vere approved. 

A memorandum of explanation was submitted to request a resolution 
to establish appropriation account A3410.435 (fire haz mat), $2,979 
from the county and $2,979 from the revenue account A3306. (see 
attached memoranduo) 

On motion by J:vlr. lJentworth and seconded by Mr. Gallman the committee 
approved the request. NOTE: County Attorney Prepare Resolution 



Public Safety Comoittee 
November 3, 1988 

T\vo requests to purchase equipment over $250.00 were submitted by 
Mr. Barber. One was for the purchase of an external disc drive for 
the fire service computer. The other request was for the purchase 
of two software programs for the hazardous materials project. 

On motion by Mr. Wenuvorth and seconded by Mr. Sylor the committee 
approved the request to be forwarded to Central Service as required. 

Discussion was made concerning the new location of the county fire 
base. Many surrounding communities have requested their fire phone 
numbers be call forwarded to the new Belmont Dispatch Center when 
established. This will save money for most fire departments. 

A request to purchase equipment over $250.00 was submitted to obtain 
a new phone for the new Belmont County Dispatch Center to receive 
calls. The estimate is as follows: 

$248.82 
116.78 

50.00 
$415.60 

phone 
line installation 
on site visit 
total 

On motion by Mr. Allen and seconded by Mr. Watson, approval by the 
committee ~vas given, to be fon1arded to Central Service as required. 

The hazardous materials program was discussed. r1r. Barber noted there 
will be a meeting November 22 to start work on what equipment will 
be needed for the response teams. 

Mr. Allen noted of a letter sent by the Pamona Grange with concerns 
and support for the development of hazardous response capability for 
the county. 

Mr. Witter and Mr. Barnett were present representing the Grange to 
obtain information on what has been done or will be done on this 
matter. 

Mr. Barber explained the training programs that are conducted by 
the fire service for hazardous materials awareness. Some individuals 
are obtaining more technical training. Over 60 firemen in the county 
have received basic hazardous materials awareness training. 

The Grange is interested in promoting the haz mat program for the 
county. 

Regarding the positions for new fire dispatchers, it was authorized 
for the two full time and supervisor's positions plus the five part 
time positions to be filled by Mr. Barber, on motion by Mr. Gallman 
and s~conded by Mr. Wentworth. 

Mr. Barber noted some additional tone and siren tests will be 
conducted prior to activation of the Belmont fire dispatch center to 
determine exact siren tone coverage for the county. 
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Bob Lester noted the course was completed for the new fire investi­
gators for the county. 

Office of Emergency Services 

Chairman Snider called on John Tucker, Director, for his report. 

Copies of the September and October budget status sheets were handed 
out. 

Mr. Tucker noted of the current EMT training in progress. Two EMT­
Basic Refreshers are in progress along with an A-EMT (advanced) 
course. 

Mr. Tucker noted there had been a problem at the rescue garage with 
water drainage caused by L.C.Whitford placing fill next to the garage. 
This problem has been taken care of. 

The EMS ambulance to hospital radio enhancement for Jones Memorial 
is progressing slowly. The hospital has purchased a new radio. 
Approval to install the repeater at the AG Tech tower on Madison 
Hill has not been received. It is hoped to be completed shortly. 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Allen the bills were 
approved for audit. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm. 



Present: 

Public Safety CoorJittee Heeting 

November 18, 1988 

Ceylon Snider, Chairman 
Alton Sylor 
Clair Wentworth 
James Gallman 
Leonard Watson 
Larry Scholes 
David Sirianni 
Patricia Regan 
John Tucker 

Media: Mark Whitehouse, OTH 
Bob Weigand, Wellsville Daily Reporter 

Chairman Snider called the meeting to order at 9:02. 

t ,'-···'~ ... 

NOV 23 1988 

On motion by Mr. Wentworth and seconded by Mr. Sylor, the minutes 
of the October 21, 1988 Public Safety Con~ittee meeting were approved. 

Sheriff's Department 

Chairman Snider called on Larry Scholes, Sheriff, for his report. 

Copies of the monthly budget status sheet were handed out for review. 

It was noted in the revenue section, an increase has been made of 
approximately $2,000 because of an increase in a contract fee paid 
to the county. 

A request to transfer funds was submitted to transfer $250.00 from 
3110.204 (vehicles) to 3110.208 (police). 

On motion by Mr. Wentworth and seconded by Mr. Sylor, the transfer 
was approved. 

Another transfer request was submitted to transfer $1,750 from 
3110.204 (sheriff's motor vehicles) to 3110.411 (repairs). 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Sylor the transfer was 
approved. NOTE: County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

Probation Department 

Chairman Snider called on David Sirianni, Director, for his report. 

Copies of the probation budget monthly budget status sheets were 
handed out. 

A request to transfer funds was submitted to transfer $105.00 from 
A3140.407 (supplies) to A3140.415 (xerox). 
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On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, the transfer 
was approved. 

Under the Intensive Supervision Program, a meQorandum of explanation 
~vas submitted for appropriation of $575.00 to A3143.8 accounts, 
(see memorandum), offset by grant monies for revenue account A3312. 

On motion by Mr. Sylor and seconded by Mr. Gallman, approval was 
given by the committee. NOTE: County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

Mr. Sirianni noted revenues were up $500.00 over last year for 
restitutions and STOP/DWI fines. 

The Alternatives to Incarceration Program budget was discussed and 
budget status sheets were handed out for review. 

District Attorney 

A transfer of funds request was noted by Chairman Snider of $800 from 
All65.409 to A1165.407. 

On motion by Mr. Sylor and seconded by Mr. Wentworth the transfer 
was approved. 

Public Defender 

A transfer sheet was noted by Chairman Snider as follows: 

$100.00 from A1170.403 to Al170.407 
$ 16.50 from Al170.406 to A1170.401 
$202.00 from A1170.409 to Al170.402 
$113.42 from All70.419 to All70.407 

On motion by Mr. Wentworth and seconded by Mr. Gallman, the transfers 
were approved. 

Traffic Safety Board 

A listing was submitted for reappointments to the Traffic Safety 
Board. They are as follows: Fran Barnes, Kevin Kailbourne, Steve 
Margeson and Kathy Gorsuch. 

On motion by Mr. Sylor and seconded by Mr. Wentworth the reappointments 
were approved by the committee. NOTE: County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

STOP/DWI 

Chairman Snider called on Patricia Regan, Coordinator, for her reports. 

A request to attend schools or conference was submitted allowing 
Mrs. Regan to attend a conference in Buffalo. 

On motion by r1r. Wentworth and seconded by Hr. Gallman, the request 
was approved. 
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November 18, 1988 

Copies of the Allegany County 1989 STOP/DWI program were handed out 
for review and approval. 

Various portions of the plan were discussed such as the special 
STOP/DWI road patrols, court related programs, counselling activities, 
and public information and education. 

A request for approval of the 1989 program was made. On motion by 
Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentworth the comoittee approved 
the plan. NOTE: County Attorney Prepare Resolution 

Mrs. Regan noted that the week of December 12 will be Drunk and 
Drugged Driving Awareness Week. Various schools with SADD chapters 
will be involved. Chairman Watson will be requested to make a 
proclamation of this activity. 

It is hoped to be able to start a designated driver program in the 
county for bars and restaurants. The ~ffiDD Chapter and Sheriff's 
Department supports this idea. 

A conference will be held in Cuba at the school to promote chemical 
free parties. 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded Mr. Wentworth the bills were 
approved for audit. 

The Beeting adjourned at 10:32. 



Public Safety Comnittee Heeting 

December 1, 1988 

Present: Ceylon Snider, Chairman 
Clair vlentworth 
Max Allen 
James Gallman 
Leonard Watson 
Keith Barber 
John Tucker 
Alan Chamberlain 
Bill Timberlake 

Bob Wilkins, Andover Police Chief 

[\ -· 

li • -, 

Fire Advisory Board Reps: Robert Lester 
Judson Stearns, Jr. 
Keith Folts 
Dick Sortore 
l1ike Moland 

Media: Steve Gustin, OTH 

'--

Chairman Snider called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

'i988 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, the minutes 
of the November 3, 1988 Public :Safety Coranittee meeting \vere approved. 

Weights and Measures 

Chairman Snider called on Alan Chamberlain, Director, for his report. 

Mr. Chamberlain noted he is working on the specs for a new sealer's 
vehicle. It was explained that a van is being investigated. 

It ~vas noted that the current sealer's vehicle has county emblems 
on the door that were acquired from the Office of Emergency Services 
and were lettered over with the sealer's department. The lettering 
will not stay on the seal. New emblems would cost approximately 
$45.00 each to produce. Possibly some of the DPW emblems could be 
utilized. 

Mr. Chamberlain noted most all of the gas pumps have been checked 
in the county, some are being repaired and will be checked. 

Mr. Chamberlain is assisting the Aid to Handicapped office set up 
a computer. 

Sheriff's Department 

Chairman Snider called on Undersheriff Bill Timberlake for a report. 

A request was submitted to enhance the computer system in the sheriff's 
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department. The options submitted were to purchase a separate 
computer for the jail floor upstairs or to connect the jail with 
a remote unit that would work off the present computer downstairs. 

When a prisoner is brought in for processing, and with the need for 
security, the current computer cannot be used for booking. 

It was noted there are funds currently in the 1988 Sheriff's budget 
for a remote terminal. On motion by Mr. Allen and seconded by Mr. 
Wentworth, approval by the committee for the purchase was given and 
to be referred to the Central Services Committee. 

Fire Service 

Chairoan Snider called on Keith Barber, Coordinator, for his report. 

Mr. Barber noted that Andover Police Chief Wilkins was present, who 
wished to discuss concerns for the Police MRD (mobile radio district) 
radio currently located on the tower in Andover being used by the 
county fire service. 

It was noted that if the fire service abandoned the tower site in 
Andover, there would be no place for the Police HRD radio. 

Mr. Barber noted that Melba Mickle who owns the property has offered 
to sell the site to the county. 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Wentworth it was 
recormnended to fon;;ard the rna t ter to the Public \{orks commit tee 
for possible acquisition of the property. Possibly the Andover 
site could be maintained by the county fire service as a backup 

"t-Sl .... e. 

The comwittee also noted that an investigation should be done as to 
the inventory and location of the t1RD radio system equipment. 

Figures will be compiled as to the cost difference of oaintaining the 
Joyce Hill tower site or moving the equipment to Bailor Hill near 
Angelica for fire service dispatching. 

Mr. Barber explained that he has started interviewing applicants for 
the dispatcher positions. Eight people were interviewed Tuesday and 
eight more were interviewed Wednesday. 

It is hoped the appointments will be made December 15 and training 
conducted prior to the January 1st deadline. 

Mr. Barber explained the telephone numbers have been published already 
for 1989 phone books for fire calls. A new phone will be installed 
shortly in Belmont at the new dispatch center. A call diverter will 
be used to switch the calls for the county fire number in Andover over 
to Belmont. 
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A request to purchase equipment was submitted to purchase items 
totalling approximately $13,000 for the county hazardous materials 
response program. There will be four (4) Class B teams set up in 
the county. (monies are in 1988 budget) 

On motion by Mr. Allen and seconded by Mr. Wentworth to authorize 
the purchases. 

Another request to purchase equipment was submitted to purchase 
two (2) mobile radios. One will replace an older unit and the other 
will be for one of the new fire investigators. The units are $1,400.40 
each plus installation. 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Watson, approval was 
given by the committee. 

Mr. Barber noted he will need to purchase turnout gear for the five 
fire investigators. On motion by Mr. Allen and seconded by Mr. 
Wentworth, approval was given to proceed with the purchases. 

A transfer of funds request was submitted for the following transfers: 

$1,093.15 from A3410.210 (equipment) to A3410.203 (communications) 
$ 100.00 from A3410.415 (xerox) to A3410.411 (repairs) 
$ 88.00 from A3410.406 (insurance) to A3410.411 (repairs) 
$ 300.00 from A3410.412 (repairs) to A3410.402 (mileage) 
$ 275.00 from A3410.434 (telephone) to A3410.402 (mileage) 
$ 100.00 from A3410.427 (electric) to A3410.402 (mileage) 
$ 325.00 from A3410.429 (prot. train) to A3410.402 (mileage) 

On motion by Mr. Watson and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, the transfers 
v1ere approved. 

Mr. Barber discussed the new fire dispatch project. 
by the comoittee that the program should continue as 
proposed with the one head dispatcher, two full time 
time positions. 

Office of Emergency Services 

It ~vas decided 
previously 
and four part 

Chairman Snider called on John Tucker, Director, for his report. 

A transfer of funds request was submitted to transfer $316.00 from 
A3640.413 (rent, pers prop) to A3640.404 (maint, other) 
$200.00 from A3640.430 (training) to A3640.415 (xerox) 
$ 75.50 from A3640.432 (consult fees) to A3640.436 (student intern) 

On motion by Mr. Allen and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, approval was 
given by the conwittee. 

Purchase of equipment over $250.00 forms were submitted as follows 
for EMS training: 



Public Safety CoQIDittee 
December 2, 1988 
Page 4 

2 portable suction units @ $450.00 each 
2 scoop stretchers @ $298.00 each 
1 CPR manikin@ $1,595.00 
1 wound simulation kit @ $350.00 
1 airway management trainer@ $875.00 
1 CPR baby@ $399.00 
1 CPR junior@ $445.00 

On motion by Mr. Allen and seconded by Mr. Gallman, approval for 
the equipment purchases were authorized. 

Other Business 

Chairman Snider noted of a package from the county attorney with 
an attached agreement for the Volunteer Firemen's Association and 
the county. The agreement authorized payment by the county of 
$1,500 to the association. 

On motion by Mr. Wentworth and seconded by Mr. Allen the comn1ittee 
approved the agreement. NOTE: County Attorney Prepare Resolution 
for full board approval. 

On motion by Mr. Allen and seconded by Mr. Wentworth, the bills were 
approved for audit. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:35. 
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f"1r::d i a: 

Public Safety Committee Meeting 

December 16, 1988 

Ceylon Snider, Chairman 
James Gallman 
Al Sylor 
Max Allen 
Leonard Watson 
Jim Raptis 
Larry Scholes 
David Sirianni 
John Tucker 

;,, _~_..~ ... \~ ,.. ',-.-

~ '-~ -~-~.~· j 

Chairman Snider called the meeting to order at 9:00. 

On motion by Mr. Syler and seconded by Mr. Gallman the minutes of 
the November 18, 1988 Public Safety Committee meeting were 
approved. 

~~_ha i J·tnan noterj 

$ 93.20 from A3410.415 
$ 20.43 from A3410.434 

<><E?<O><) to A3'+10.401 !postage\ 
(telephone) to A3410.419 (printing) 

1::,129.:=;;~; fr-urn A2410,42 1~J ~~AE:' ~_:o A3<-+1C) .. L1·ll (J-::=;::ai~-s Q~;-::;onal 

$ 3 5 (; .. (;C) T l. D r:J L; .:3 y. l ~-~~ .. 4 3 c' ( :: ~ :3 l jl i q q a i d s > t D A 3 ~ ~ i:) " L.: 1 l :· :- =- ~- d i r- s per- = ) 
gen. supplies) 

A listing was submitted requesting approval for 1989 appointments 
to the fire advisory board. 

On motion by Mr. 
the appointments 
Resolution 

Gallman and seconded by Mr. Allen, approval for 
were given. NOTE: County Attorney Prepare 

Sheriff's Department 

Chairman Snider called on Larry Scholes, Sheriff, for his report. 

Cooies of the budget status sheets were handed out for review. 
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Under the revenue accounts, it was noted of a reduction 
anticipated shortfall in out of county jail inmates. 

1n the 

It was discussed and recommended to study this matter and project 
possible future shortfalls and needs in the county jail system. 
Larry noted he will work on this. 

Larry commented on the new sheriff's computer and the previous 
approval by the committee on a remote terminal for the jail. An 
approval to purchase equipment request form was submitted for 
signature. 

i._arr·; noted of a ouche,- subrni t:ted for- aporC\al ""'::J:- pav:::er:t of an 

i n s u r- a n c e l i a b i J 1 t y p o l 1 c 1 . i'l o r< i e s a ;- e b u c ; e t e· d i n t h e l 9 8 9 
budget but a request to authorize payment at this time was made. 

On motion by Mr. Allen and seconded by 
r·equest. 

Mr. Sylor to approve the 

A transfer of funds request was submitted as follows: 
$2,600 from 3150.201 to 3150.423 

On mot1on by Mr. Sylor and seconded by Mr. Gallman, approval was 
given i:/ tr:e committee·. 1 seE- memol-.3nd•Jrn) i\JOTE: Coui~;J:_y__£.tt()InE?y 

$ 100.00 
$ 600.00 
$1 '000. 00 

fl-om 
t'rom 
from 
f·;-om 

31 10.406 
31 10.406 
31 10.406 
31 lC1 .. 4Ci6 

to 3110.401 
to 3110.41 1 
to 3110.421 
tlJ 31 I -.--, 

~ _j .. ~cc 

0 n (T\ o t:: l c~ ·1 b \' 1'"'1 :- • S ·y' l o i- a n c1 s e c c n d e !j b v r·-1 r .. G a ~ l :-.-~ 2 ;-; ~ 

g1ven. 

f -~- l ~ (J hi s : 

Another transfer sheet was submitted for approval as follows: 
$1~500.00 from 3150.407 to 3150.429 
$1,316.00 from 3150.412 to 3150.429 

On motion 
given. 

by Mr. Allen and seconded by Mr. Gallman, approval was 

Probation Department 

Chairman 
report. 

Snider c a 11 ed on David Sirianni, Director for his 

Mr. Sirianni reiterated the sheriff's concerns regarding the jail 
situation. The Release on Recognizants Program has helped some 
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but there will 
space. 

be possible problems in the future with jail 

Copies of the Probation budget status sheets were handed out for 
review. 

A request to transfer funds was submitted as follows: 
$268.00 from A3140.403 to A3140.415 
$ 50.00 from A3140.403 to A3140.416 
$100.00 from A3140.407 to A3140.401 

On motion bv M~. Sylor and seconded b; Mr. Allen the request was 
app·r-oved, 

Under the Intensive Supervision Program it 
in a fringe benefit rate will be handled by 
by the treasurer's office. 

was noted a shortage 
the year end transfer 

The Pre Trial Program was reviewed and discussed. It was noted 
that the state had requested that Allegany County Probation 
Department reduce their 4th quarter claim request by $7,609.00. 
These funds were received earlier as a federal grant to the 
Social Services department. (A letter from the state was noted) 

t. c e t. t e r::::' 

On motion by Mr. 
attend was given. 

Allen and seconded by Mr. Sylor, approval to 

It was noted of a request recei~ed 

1165.409 to 1165.402 and 5400.00 from 
to t~an~~er $600.00 from 

1165.60° to 1165.419 

On motion by Mr. 
given. 

Sylor and seconded by Mr. Allen, approval was 

Office of Emergency Services 

A request to transfer funds was submitted as follows: 

$200.00 from A3640.408 (gen supplies) to A3640.402 (mileage) 
$ 50.00 from A3640.422 <gas/oil) to A3640.411 (repairs P.P.) 
$100.00 from A3640.422 (gas/oil) to A3640.412 <repairs R.P.) 
$551.11 from A3640.416 <telephone) to A3640.429 <EMS) 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Allen, 
given. 

approval was 
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A request was submitted to approve purchase of equ1pment over 
$250.00. It was noted that two pagers were approved for purchase 
in the 1988 budget for the DES rescue squad. An additional pager 
was requested using surplus in the .208 budget and the balance in 
lieu of some other equipment authorized for 1988. 

On motion by Mr. 
given. 

Gallman and seconded by Mr. Allen approval was 

A request to transfer funds within the .2 
as follows: 
$164.10 from A36L0.208 to A3640.203 
$577.90 from A3640.207 to A36L0,203 

accounts was submitted 

On motion by Mr. Gallman and seconded by Mr. Allen, approval was 
given. 

Mr. Tucker requested to 
personnel matter. 

go into executive session to discuss a 

0 n m o t i on b y 1'1 r . G a l l man and sec o n de d b y fvJ r . A l l en a p p ~- o v a l t o go 
into executive session was g1ven. 

Ur: l1lC)tion by i'Jr·. Allen anc_i sec:ondec.i by l''i1-. c:;allman, chE· C:C•Tlrr·ltteEo 

A request was suom1tted and 01scussed whiie in executive session 
that was denied on motion by Mr. Syler and seconded by Mr. 
Gallman. Any matters or correspondence on the above matter 
should be concurred with the county attorney. 

On motion b fYlr . Gallman anu SeC•:Jnded by t~~= bills 
were approved for aud1t. 
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